
Policy on the Use of Animals Outside of the Vivarium 

 

 
Federal regulation and policy mandate the maximum duration of time that research animals can be kept outside 

of the housing facility. Animals regulated by the United States Department of Agriculture  (USDA) e.g. cats, 

dogs, nonhuman primates, ruminants, pigs, rabbits, ferrets, and rodents other than laboratory bred mice and 

rats (of the genus Mus and Rattus respectively) are not permitted to be away from their housing rooms for 

more than 12 hours at a time. Public Health Service (PHS) Policy covers all animals regulated by the USDA as 

well as laboratory bred mice and rats, and birds, amphibians, reptiles and fish. PHS Policy prohibits these 

animals from being out of the vivarium for longer than 24 hours. 

 
Please make sure that the doors to laboratories and procedure rooms in which animals are present are closed. 

This especially applies to those rooms located along a public corridor. Never leave animals in restraint devices 

or unconscious animals unattended. Due to their propensity to escape and cause injury to themselves or people, 


